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ON THE CALENDAR THIS WEEK

Wednesday, September 11 - Education Committee 3:30 at Fuller Seminary
  Grateful Stewardship at Westminster Gardens 10:00

Saturday, September 14 - Presbytery Meeting at Puente de Esperanza 8:30 registration

PLEASE REMEMBER

Please remember First Presbyterian Church of Pomona in the Prayers of the People in your
worship service on Sunday, September 15, 2019
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Presbyterian Disaster Assistance:  Sending Relief to the Bahamas

 

Hurricane Dorian made landfall in the Bahamas as a Category 5 hurricane on
September 1, 2019 and stalled over the islands for 24 hours, causing massive
damage. So far, it is reported that 27 lives have been lost.

PDA is working with partners in the Bahamas to respond to immediate needs and is
monitoring the storm as it heads along the Atlantic coast in the U.S. 

We pray for the people of the Bahamas, where some islands were so severely
battered for several days by Hurricane Dorian.  For an update on the situation and an
opportunity to pray and give, please go to:  https://pda.pcusa.org/situation/hurricane-
dorian/

A MESSAGE FROM OUR STATED CLERK, DIANE FRASHER

Stated Clerk's Corner September 2019:
 
First on my items of the day is to remind everyone that the second and last Review of Minute Books and
Registers for the year is coming up on October 5, 2019 at Calvary Presbyterian Church, South Pasadena
beginning at 10:00 am that morning and expected to end by noon. I try not to take up too much of everyone's
Saturday and give people a chance to sleep in a little as well. A great many of the churches of this presbytery are
expected that day as only a few came to the spring review. I am looking forward to seeing so many of my clerk and
pastor friends on that day. Please contact me at my email (statedclerk@sangabpres.org) if you plan to attend.
 
As the fall gets into full swing, the Executive Presbyter and I look forward to the annual Mid Council Leaders'
Meeting and our respective organizations' meetings which are held every October somewhere in the United
States. This year we will meet in Baltimore, Maryland between October 17 and October 21. We meet in
Baltimore because next year's General Assembly will be held there. We will have the privilege of getting a basic
knowledge of the logistics of the Conference Center as well as accommodations for next year. We will attend
meetings that will inform us of upcoming foci of the meeting, as well. Workshops are available to each of us that

are geared to our various position needs. I have requested a workshop that will discuss the proposed changes to
the Book of Discipline, something I really need to understand. I have requested another one that will discuss the
difficulties of maintaining records in an age with such climate change, as well as changes in technology. I am truly
looking forward to this workshop. I am hoping that the denomination will be coming up with some plans to meet the
challenges we are all facing in that area. There is another one specifically geared toward Digital Pastor Files that
is of interest to me. Another workshop dealing with the drafting and updating of Sexual Misconduct Prevention

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XNi3w5jNR0_rCVsWjiqaQyRbizcFE1tVMkQ4vevWrysHOu0sUNC85-L5rVTz0xZ6Qyn-UyJdbXwudSP-okaoAnN8vqEgDtkMEUZBqSGqsQu0XxdR65GbbdCErWXkYbrBQgSD1y0GR_MUkWIToYQeRwv9ELmGPWVuXqp2UXMsob7VyhyZ1B84-IQRSRORJFRhm6VpZ27F8bng6KaQYnmoEw==&c=&ch=
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is of interest to me. Another workshop dealing with the drafting and updating of Sexual Misconduct Prevention
Policies to incorporate Child, Youth, and Vulnerable Adult Safety is available again this year. I have made my
requests, we will see what I get on my schedule in October. The Executive Pastor will have requested workshops
geared to her needs for the presbytery. We'll see what she gets when we arrive. This is always a busy and long
few days and we come back tired but also full of new ideas and information to share with members of this
presbytery. We do look forward to sharing when we return.
 
There will be a notification in the September Presbytery Packet of the dates that have been chosen for
Presbytery Meetings for the 2020 year. But, in the event some of you may not see that packet, here are the
dates:
January 21st - Tuesday, 7 PM
March 28th - Saturday, 9am
May 30th - Saturday, 9am-
September 26th - Saturday, 9am
November 17th - Tuesday, 7
(We have the privilege of having the Co-Moderator, Cindy Kohlmann with us at our May 30th Meeting. We are
excited about that!)

We are now looking for locations for those various meetings. If you would like to volunteer your church as a
possible location of one of these presbytery meetings, please contact the stated clerk and/or the executive
presbyter. We would love to discuss that idea with your church leadership.
 
Lastly, I continue to work on an individual basis with new clerks in the presbytery this year. If you're a new clerk
who would like individual training or are a pastor of a new clerk, please contact me and we can set up a time and
place for an education meeting to help get a new clerk acclimated. I have done several of these meetings and they
have proved very successful for the new clerks. I look forward to meeting with anyone who needs some help.
 
Blessings,
Diane M. Frasher
Stated Clerk

San Gabriel Presbytery will be electing commissioners to the 224th General Assembly in
Baltimore at our November Presbytery Meeting.  If you are interested in serving as a
commissioner, please download the nomination form, complete it and return it by email as
indicated.

Click HERE to download the Nomination Form

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XNi3w5jNR0_rCVsWjiqaQyRbizcFE1tVMkQ4vevWrysHOu0sUNC854h8cJc4ppM1fo10qaOpLaybhl_JPZpju7WDCzqJFWaPaypqbRaUlBS-mxFVBnk65eisqX4BvbHKjK3OurtaMfeuv6WEuumbZgnhXC-nFXb784XfplDmjyJGf2w-o3HtHFn8giGouY0as-KIa6V4Udi4SMPNlQeYQKaoxMb5EbMZBbhE1wTW-iDD1ToiS_0H_cLfvTkuFE65&c=&ch=


 

Employment Opportunity
Our Associate Stated Clerk/Administrator, Twila French is going part-time starting January 1, 2020, and she is
already getting her paperwork current in anticipation for training her successor. The hope would be for us to find a
new Administrator in time for that person to go through the preparation and work for the November presbytery
meeting, so we hope to review applications and interview folks soon. If you know of someone who is interested (or
if you are), please read the position description (Click  HERE to download a copy of the position description) and
send a resume to me at wendytajima@sangabpres.org by September 14th, which happens to be our next
Presbytery meeting.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XNi3w5jNR0_rCVsWjiqaQyRbizcFE1tVMkQ4vevWrysHOu0sUNC854h8cJc4ppM1EGy_ejmuzYRpMvUXFJxMBd1y7LWdPKSj330nBWBdALdFSIovXJS-iuKv0vzdPpgLFXjXK4uCS1ZM6vf6A9dZv8orulIljvEPtsqihepu3dE-P6JRctyZrwq7lX5NfGyveDPXqcMPX6toNbF6dnjK7Ai0SIz3Gdw5RwTzFgo3I1nc2RmqVwv37YMIl0Xf-MBm&c=&ch=
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Click HERE to download a copy of the flyer

Click HERE to purchase tickets.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XNi3w5jNR0_rCVsWjiqaQyRbizcFE1tVMkQ4vevWrysHOu0sUNC854h8cJc4ppM13LbvN1O4l524o8C9jAMJby3if_TNaFW_g5CS9OsRhktSE73m4vZAwdy5VIpxOxRYx2R3TAi3b4w1CctLyAs1FRG1-JJqhiuupfVUCyWYvgRjRJBSac_2rAyJZggO9Uhlyjc5vxZoUWUYlskY0830sEW9qECpdJ0NBOECc4Jg8Ob6yoc1q_HPPoVPKgiJEkIa&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XNi3w5jNR0_rCVsWjiqaQyRbizcFE1tVMkQ4vevWrysHOu0sUNC854h8cJc4ppM1Zde42XZblQ9cIut6ZX5nm8L6dd6uTDVYvZ56ZfA5KOt3HwptQmsF8yN16LRc_5mJR3yM5AzifZNbmhNUdJVlVTm04xNEdgTg3gIFiWTu60tuE9M3JgnBQhG67aWJd5Vu-CRAvFmMnNXgwHt2UdPer6xbvbn1yvDNX-ZbfLqWSIMkTxp9WZIVA9StA4KWvn3J&c=&ch=


 



 

OPENINGS FOR ORDINATION EXAM READERS

We are looking for two Teaching Elders and one Ruling Elder to read ordination exams during the week of
October 7-11, 2019. The process is now fully electronic so you can read the exams from the convenience of your
own personal computer and pace. Most people who have experienced this process find it to be interesting and
rewarding. Last year we were unable to fill these spots so I would love to see us fulfill our roster this year!  Please
send an email to presby@sangabpres.org if you're interested.
  
 
Peace,
Rev. Jan Cook
Moderator, Commission on Preparation for Ministry

Click HERE to download a copy of the flyer

mailto:presby@sangabpres.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XNi3w5jNR0_rCVsWjiqaQyRbizcFE1tVMkQ4vevWrysHOu0sUNC85_oD88IDNEX-OgQnbbzYNYZhA_bfxTPAKIHBvATExZVV8ywdbK4DOcS3vzF-DSjq9ZYLhXgLmkFAk9jxhIN1KhJSAnbx00HmrS_Sn-fTsEWXJh5lMxCzu91vEQ3g1m1Z4-HmhnJ3VBCaQ8BDk8i2rNr8kOQqTFvosCaXDL3GXyKYidBKlEFNN-oB05XOfETbb9E7g284m9zD&c=&ch=


 



 

Church Record Review

The next Minute Review for clerks/pastors is scheduled for October 5th at 10:00 AM at
Calvary Presbyterian Church, South Pasadena

The PDF of the 2019-2021 Book of Order is now available.  Click HERE to download a copy

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XNi3w5jNR0_rCVsWjiqaQyRbizcFE1tVMkQ4vevWrysHOu0sUNC851XqyjEAMbWMzFdpC8_omxgUDVvkBcnJtnAnGHWyF7YHBqZ6ejDv0xCwjAXrRTR00QaEm9CUCKyX_BjW0-n3sSntnGHHjQE6dm3HZEd06V1DBHOLoVtzbrtfCWTpaTolItnbbX8PFQfH7Hn-l-12CUPxxc8fayRkwkzxWIFNK4Jne7k7hKLiouICG7B3o4kEGxUfG_syD4PZ&c=&ch=


Click HERE to download a copy of the flyer

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XNi3w5jNR0_rCVsWjiqaQyRbizcFE1tVMkQ4vevWrysHOu0sUNC852ei03YTQ5EMzA-Bx0bKDLxgd4ZWbSaW74UuL-X7f8s09Hc2sRMNE-ovm0-gLyeI-a6quixFF1OhDP4PMJqJgMr-BO6oUlYgMz8BzA8p1mt-e86Os4DJfnpsps8u_Xw0Ox7yrmMf_Bkig4cyzGlQ8ivjsGRVXGuGP1dd-KDuUpSzvlV56d4n66kugacDsQ96HNOVl6eccA_j&c=&ch=


 

2019 Presbytery Meetings

September 14, 9:00 AM - 12:00 noon @ Puente de Esperanza, La Puente
 November 19, 7:00 - 9:00 PM (Tuesday evening) @ Trinity, Pasadena

Presbytery Meeting dates for 2020

Tuesday, January 14 - 7:00 pm
Saturday, March 28 - 9:00 am
Saturday, May 30 - 9:00 am - GA Co-Moderator Rev. Cindy Kohlmann
Saturday, September 26 - 9:00 am
Tuesday, November 17 - 7:00 pm

 

2019 Presbytery Minimums

 
Pastor's Minimum Salary: $55,840
Travel/Professional Expense Reimbursement: $2,645
Study Leave: $985

2019 Mileage Reimbursement Rates:

 Business .58 cents per mile               Charitable 14 cents per mile
                           



EVENTS OF  INTEREST

Fall Festival 2019, First Presbyterian Church 
2775 Lincoln Avenue, Altadena. 
September 21, 3-8 pm
Food, fun, fellowship, taiko drumming, music, raffle, arts and crafts. 4:30 pm presentation on "A Yonsei
Response to America's Concentration Camps and the Issue of Nuclear Proliferation"

STEWARDSHIP KALEIDOSCOPE
The Pulse of Generosity- Vital Signs of a Healthy Stewardship
September 30 - October 2, 2019
Catamaran Resort - San Diego
For more information and to register, visit www.stewardshipkaleidoscope.org

Church Record Review
The next Minute Review for clerks/pastors is scheduled for October 5th at 10:00 AM at
Calvary Presbyterian Church, South Pasadena

Presbyterian Older Adult Ministries Network 
National Conference
October 15-18
Laws Lodge, Louisville Presbyterian Theological Seminary
for more information contact Pat Baker at pat@sapctucker.org or 678-438-3673
Or visit https://www.poamn.org/

Save the Date
The Board of Directors of Presbyterian Women in the Presbyterian Church (USA), Inc. just cast a unanimous
vote for the 2021 Church-wide Gathering of Presbyterian Women!
August 5-8, 2021 - St Louis, MO
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